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To:   Board of Directors 
From:  Rick L. Callender, CEO 

 
 

Weeks of October 21 – November 3, 2022 
 

Board Executive Limitation Policy EL-7: 
The Board Appointed Officers shall inform and support the Board in its work. Further, a BAO shall 1) inform the 
Board of relevant trends, anticipated adverse media coverage, or material external and internal changes, 
particularly changes in the assumptions upon which any Board policy has previously been established and 2) 
report in a timely manner an actual or anticipated noncompliance with any policy of the Board. 

 
Item IN THIS ISSUE 

1 Stream Maintenance Program: Educational Site Visits with Regulatory Agencies 

2 Valley Water and County Parks Received Grant for Invasive Mussel Prevention 
Program 

3 Valley Water’s Public Meeting for the Coyote Percolation Dam Replacement 
Project 

4 Winter Preparedness Workshop on October 27, 2022 

 
1. Stream Maintenance Program: Educational Site Visits with Regulatory Agencies 

 
Valley Water currently conducts routine stream maintenance under the second ten-year phase of 
the Stream Maintenance Program (SMP), known as SMP-2. SMP-2 consists of a Supplemental 
Environmental Impact Report to comply with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and 
permits from seven regulatory agencies. With some of the regulatory permits set to expire in 2023 
and to incorporate elements to more adequately represent the work conducted, Valley Water is in 
the process of updating the CEQA document and working with regulatory agencies to obtain new 
permits for a ten-year program, referred to as SMP-3. 
  
As part of these discussions, regulatory agencies expressed interest in better understanding how 
Valley Water uses stream maintenance guidelines to inform routine stream maintenance under the 
SMP.  On September 15 and 21, 2022, Valley Water led regulatory agencies on site visits to discuss 
stream maintenance guidelines. Discussions focused on triggers for conducting in-stream 
vegetation management and sediment removal, and how proposing of said work is a multi-
disciplinary action, including input from inspectors, engineers, biologists, environmental planners, 
vegetation specialists, and maintenance workers, among others. Because of past concerns raised 
by regulatory agencies about the extent of the impact of Valley Water’s maintenance work, Valley 
Water explained that in many instances, sites are monitored and no work is prompted – this was a 
critical learning element for regulatory agencies, some of whom are newer to the SMP.  It was also 
discussed how submissions of notices of proposed work from Valley Water to regulatory agencies 
can be streamlined as part of SMP-3. There was also agreement on resuscitating annual lessons 
learned meetings and having more regular site visits with regulatory agencies. 
  
For further information, please contact Jennifer Codianne at 408-630-3876.

 

Attachment 1 
Page 1 of 3



 CEO Bulletin Page 2 of 3 

Weeks of October 21-November 3, 2022 

2. Valley Water and County Parks Received Grant for Invasive Mussel Prevention Program

To help protect California’s waterways from invasive mussel infestation, California State Park’s 
Division of Boating and Waterways (DBW) provides invasive mussel prevention grants to entities 
that own or manage reservoirs that are open for public recreation and are free of quagga and zebra 
mussels. Funding priority is given to agencies that have an invasive mussel prevention plan 
complying with California Code of Regulations Title 14 §672.1(b) and Fish and Game Code Section 
2302. 

In September 2022, Santa Clara County Parks and Recreation Department (County Parks) was 
awarded three grants from DBW with total funding of $867,000 for the grant period of August 29, 
2022 through August 28, 2024. Per the Valley Water-County Parks Vessel Inspection Program 
Funding Agreement, the grants will be equally shared between Valley Water and County Parks.  

Valley Water has been instrumental in developing the mussel prevention plan and conducting 
quagga and zebra mussel monitoring in its reservoirs, which are the main requirements for the grant 
application and approval. The grant will be used to offset the costs related to the mussel prevention 
program such as watercraft inspection, data collection and educational signage and outreach.  

For further information, please contact Sam Bogale at (408) 630-3505. 

3. Valley Water’s Public Meeting for the Coyote Percolation Dam Replacement Project

On October 19, 2022, Valley Water held a public meeting to update the San Jose community about 
the Coyote Percolation Dam Replacement Project, currently in design. The project supports the 
Anderson Dam Seismic Retrofit Project’s construction of an outlet tunnel next to the dam, which 
will allow the release of more water during a storm or other emergency.  

Valley Water utilized a hybrid model, holding the meeting in-person at the Southside Community 
Center in San Jose and through Zoom. There were 17 community members participating virtually 
and one in-person attendee. 

Chair Pro Tem John Varela kicked off the meeting in person with opening remarks. Valley Water 
facilitated the meeting, conducted by Program Administrator Mike Potter and Capital Engineering 
Manager Karl Neuman. Attendees were encouraged to contact the project’s neighborhood liaison 
with further questions or concerns.  

A recording of the virtual meeting, presentation and materials is available on the project webpage: 
https://www.valleywater.org/project-updates/coyote-percolation-dam-replacement-project 

For further information, please contact Don Rocha at 408-630-2338.

4. Winter Preparedness Workshop on October 27, 2022

On October 27, 2022, Valley Water’s Office of Emergency Services (OES) hosted its annual Winter 
Preparedness Workshop for external stakeholder partners that included the County of Santa Clara, 
City of San Jose, City of Palo Alto, City of Milpitas and many others. Chair Pro Tem Varela made 
opening comments, and Juan Ledesma, OES Unit Supervisor, hosted the event. Director Santos 
elaborated and kindly shared his historical experiences with the attendees and reminded all how 
critical it is for agencies to train well and implement the knowledge gained to maximize adaptability 
when responding to emergencies.  

Attachment 1 
Page 2 of 3

https://www.valleywater.org/project-updates/coyote-percolation-dam-replacement-project


 

  CEO Bulletin Page 3 of 3 

Weeks of October 21-November 3, 2022 
 

 
The virtual workshop had 77 participants and included presentations for: Flood information 
distributions to the community; reservoir operations status; watershed field operations; 
hydrology/hydraulics support for Valley Water and partners; sandbag operations including 
locations; and the National Weather Service winter projection.   
 
The weather forecast reflects a current La Niña for the third consecutive year. The hope is that our 
region transitions into El Niño in early spring 2023, otherwise the outlook is continued dry conditions. 
National Weather reminded workshop attendees that it only takes one big storm to have a major 
impact, so all agencies need to be prepared. 
 
For further information, please contact Alexander Gordon at (408) 630-2637. 
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